News from the Corps

Sent: Fri 2/13/09 at 11:16 AM

Hello from the US Army Corps of Engineers Buffalo District:

You are invited to a workshop regarding the Corps' Phase IV Remedial Investigation (RI) for the former Lake Ontario Ordnance Works (LOOW) Site Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP) on the Town of Lewiston property. This workshop will enable you to provide us with your input and talk with the technical team in a round table fashion about the proposed work. The scope of work for this investigation and a fact sheet are available on the web at:

http://www.lrb.usace.army.mil/derpfuds/loow/index.htm#Documents for your review.

The meeting is being held on Wednesday, March 25, 2009, beginning at 6:00 p.m. at the Lewiston Senior Center, 4361 Lower River Road, Youngstown, NY. The format is based on input received from the community during our community assessment last fall.

The agenda is as follows:

6:00 - 6:15 - Presentation regarding the status of the site

6:15 - 6:45 - Presentation regarding the proposed sampling strategy, rationale and tentative sampling locations for the LOOW Phase IV RI

6:45 - 7:15 - Poster session where the Corps technical team is available to address questions one on one

7:15 - 8:45 - Round table discussion with the Corps technical team regarding the LOOW Phase IV RI

8:45 - 9:00 - Technical team available to address guestions one on one

If there are additional items you would like to address outside the scope of this meeting, please email us at: derpfuds@usace.army.mil. Your suggestions will be addressed at future meetings.